
East Coast Convention of Narcotics Anonymous

Advisory Board Minutes

April 2, 2018

The meeting was opened at 7:00 p.m. by Kim A. The meeting was held via Conference Pro and was properly noticed. Minutes were recorded by Tom.

                  Roll Call/Resignations/Vacancies:

	Position
	Name
	Term End Date
	
	
	Liaison to:

	President
	Kim A.
	6/ 2018
	P
	VA
	College

	Vice-President
	Victor
	8?2018
	P
	PA
	Hospitality

	Secretary
	Tom K
	09/2019
	P
	FL
	

	CFO
	Jeff P.
	10/2018
	P
	FL
	Treasurer

	CFO Alt
	Paul S
	6/2019
	P
	PA
	Registration

	Webmaster
	Kevin
	6/2019
	P
	FL
	Arts & Graphics

	Director
	Evelyn A
	02/2019
	P
	NJ
	Convention Info

	Director
	Enid O.
	08/2018
	A
	VA
	Auction

	Director
	Michael R
	05/2018
	A
	GA
	

	Director
	Al D
	3/2018
	P
	CT
	Merchandise

	Director
	Roberta T
	10/2018
	A
	CT
	

	Director
	John A
	6/2019
	P
	PA
	Serenity Keepers

	Director
	Dave A
	12/2019
	P
	NJ
	Program

	ECCNA 21
	Elizabeth
	9/2019
	P
	CT
	Entertainment

	ECCNA 22
	Lisa S.
	Chair
	P
	GA
	Host 22

	ECCNA 22
	Jimmy G
	V-Chair 
	P
	GA
	Host 22--8/18


Others present: 

A = Absent; V= Vacant; P=Present; R=Resigned; L= Late  

Quorum met = YES-- 12
Open Forum: None
Minutes:  

Motion was made and seconded to approve March minutes/ No Opposition
Reports.

President Report-  Kim A.    No report, Normal
Vice President Report-     No report,   

CFO Report – Jeff P:    
Beginning Balance -     $ 16,767.12 

Deposits                             3,935.83 Mar 5–Apr 2 from Square: Full Package 12@195=$2,340; 

                                                          Reg Payoff (10% discount) 2=$251; Reg Payoff (Mug) 

                                                          4=$580; Reg Deposits 7 @50=$350; 5-mo plan 1=$39; 

                                                          Thursday night room 5@35=$175; 4-mo plan 1=$48.75 

                                                          Fundraising = $109.50; Merch= $45; less sq fee ($2.42) 

                                               29.95  3/06 Reverse Bank Charge 

                                          4,394.22  4/02 Transfer from Host Account 

Expenses                                  0.00                                                                                                                                                                                                                

Ending Balance -        $ 25,127.12  

Paypal Account 

Beginning Balance -      $    305.80 

Funds Received             $                                                                

Transfers:                      $                                       

Ending Balance           $    305.80   

Host Account – Checking 

Beginning Balance       $  4,422.22  

Deposits                               972.00  3/15 Pre-Reg (mug) paid in full ($145); Merch $60 

                                                                  Fundraising $767                                                              

Expenses                          (4394.22) 4/02 Transfer to AB account  

Ending Balance           $  1,000.00 

Total Cash in Banks                   $ 26,432.92 

Currently, we have 42 full-package registrations paid in full, 51 registration deposits, and two on payment plans. If all deposits and payment plans pay in full, that would be 95 staying on campus. We had one payment plan that has requested a refund and that payment plan has already been removed from the numbers noted previously. At this point last year we had 54. We had 95 at this point for ECCNA 19. The only time we’ve had more was 100 for ECCNA 17. We also have one day registration and 14 Thursday night rooms. 

ILS,  Jeff  

Website – Kevin ---All good at this moment….
Host Chair-22—Lisa S 
It has been a very busy month with East Coast. Seems everything needs to be taken care of at once! We had another successful fundraiser at Region a few weeks ago. The support has been fabulous. We've also had several more registrations come in. Several of the committee members attended the Georgia Regional Convention last weekend and we were able to network with a lot of people about supporting the Convention as well as being potential speakers and workshop chairs. 

We are ready to have the board approve our merchandise order as well as the registration packet items. We also have the revised contract for the college for approval. This is only for the change in the building where the actual convention will be held. The contract for the dorms and meals will remain the same. We were able to take the amount down by about $500 for the meeting space.

The committee meets again on April 14th and will be approving the speakers as well as the DJ quotes. I would like to be able to send these two items for approval before the next board meeting. It is imperative that we give the speakers and the DJ plenty of time to make arrangements to be there. Please let me know if this will be okay to do.

They specialty mugs that we are giving with registration have turned out to be one of the nicest mugs any of us have seen in a long time.  Thanks to Kevin for the artwork. We will have to order the mugs in lots of 72 and at this point we will have to order at least 144. The cost will exceed what we requested in the initial budget by around $200. We would like to ask the board to approve this budget increase and also keep in mind that we are going to be below our merchandise budget. In the end we would like to sell whatever coffee mugs we have left over to help cover the additional cost. It has also been suggested that we extend the registration deadline to get the coffee mug for another 2 weeks to generate as many registrations as we can now. The college is being very firm about wanting final numbers as soon as possible. The cost of the mugs is about the same price as last year. We would like to sell whatever we have left over from registration for $15 each. We can add this as an item on the website to order in advance after the next deadline passes and hopefully sell out before the convention.

We have vendors all good to go for the convention. Parable Designs will be donating two pieces of jewelry for the auction. The Tapeman has also agreed to donate CDs for all the newcomers on Saturday night. He has asked for accommodations if possible, and we would like to cover the cost of the dorm room for him which would be a $60 financial impact. He will cover his own registration and meals.  Please let me know if any objection to this. 

We have another fundraiser on April 7th. We are also meeting that morning to work on the program and come up with a draft to have approved at our next committee meeting. The next committee meeting will be on April 14th and we are also going to be working on auction items that day as well. I have finally managed to unpack all the 250 mugs that were donated and the last load is in the dishwasher!

Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns. Go East Coast!!

In Loving Service,

Lisa S. 

Host Vice Chair—22 Jimmy No report   
Liaison reports    

College----None

Arts & Graphics--
 Auction---- I sent a package of donations to Brian G. and he acknowledged receipt. He said they'll start packaging auction items next month and start lists, and if people bring extra to the convention, he can work with it then. He said the committee will be working more together as they pack items with Lisa's help and with her vast her experience from past ECCNA conventions. I gave Brian the 411 on how the actual auction proceeds and I'm certain he'll have everything under control with everyone's help from both the Host Committee and the Board.

 Thanks & Submitted in Service, ENID O. 

Convention Information--- No report
Entertainment--- No report
Hospitality---  No report
Merchandise----  Spoke with Steve today.
 Programming--- No report
Registration---  No report 

Serenity Keepers---- I had recent discussions with Fred H. Serenity Keepers Chairperson about Golf Carts, Radios and T-Shirts. Fred had questions on what we would considered need and justified for the committee to be renting in the way of Golf Carts. Currently there is one cart to the committees disposal, how many more would be needed from past experience? 

The committee would also like to rent radios to keep in contact with each other. How many radios has a typical convention committee rented in the past?

And the last issue. The Serenity Keepers would like to buy two T-Shirts for each of the greeters on the committee. Since we will be in Southern Georgia, sweating and have limited access to laundry services, I believe this is a justifiable expense. 

I would like to open this up for discussion so we may utilize past experience o n these issues.

Thanks for the honor to serve,

John A

Treasurer----No report
Nominations / Elections: 
OLD BUSINESS:   
1) Contract from College – Motion to approve the contract as revised, approved changes-----------no opposition
NEW BUSINESS:  

1. Merchandise order by approved vendor—Motion to approve as discussed----No opposition
2. Registration packets and vendors----Motion to approve packets as discussed---7/4 passed
3. DJ---Vote by email
4. Speakers-Motion to approve speakers selected by host via email—No opposition
5. Increase of budget for pre-reg mugs by $200.00 motion to approve---No opposition
6. Sell old pre-reg mugs? Motion to sell excess Pre registration online after deadline $15.00—No opposition.
7. Dorm room for taper? Motion to give taper a room for the weekend.—No opposition
8. Move pre reg date? Motion to extend Pre reg date to May 7—No opposition
Effective immediately, I resign from the Advisory Board of the East Coast Convention Committee. I would like to say it has been a pleasure serving, however it has not felt like a inclusive environment.  It is clear that the committee has worked together for a number of years and as has established relationships.  As someone new serving, the committee does not extend themselves to engage new members.  During the meeting there are clearly chat conversations that occur during the monthly meetings (as you can see the laughter between members).  Though I have completed all of my commitments and I feel bad that I am not doing the same with this one, but this one feels to uncomfortable to continue.

One instance I will share with you was when a select crew was engaged to put the labels in the Basic Texts in the New York office.  I asked about participating as I work in NYC and live in New Jersey, however no one provided me with any further info about when and where. My region received a box of Basic Texts that was delivered to the RD for my Region who may have eventually passed them on to the H&I Chair.   I was not aware this is the way the texts are distributed.  Again, information is not easily disbursed to the committee members. I ask as a member of this fellowship (for more than 33 years) that the committee take a look at their ability to be more inclusive than exclusive for new members that want to join and serve ECCNA.  Our ability to serve our community and members should create unity.  If we came to this fellowship and allowed members to feel like an outsider how could we say we are carrying the message?  I have been involved with some kind of service position since I had six (6) months clean and service commitments have supported my ability to feel “part of” this fellowship.

I thank you for the opportunity and pray the convention continues its success.

Yours in Service,

Evelyn A.

  Meeting closed at 8:15
 Next Meeting: May 7, 2018 

